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TEXT:John 15:16 "You did not choose me, but I chose you and
appointed you that you should go and bear fruit and

that your fruit should abide."

I do not know about the rest of you, but I have been looking
forward to this day for a long, long time. Sometimes it almost
seemed that it would never come. And all summer I kept
wondering, "Will we ever make it? Will our remodeling really be
finished on time? I did not think about it much in June, or even
in July, when I was on vacation. But when I got back, the first
thing I said to Les Grube, our church administrator, was, "Will
the nave be ready?" And even then, though there was scaffolding
all over the place, his answer was, "I think so. I really think
so." Well, I tried hard to believe him. But every now and then,
when my anxiety level rose too high, I would ask him again, "How
do you think it's going?" And he kept saying, "I think we're
going to make it," perhaps adding under his breath, "0, Ye of
little faith."

Then, about three weeks ago, even 1 began to relax. The
scaffolding came down, and chandeliers went up. The carpet was
laid, and the pews were re-installed. Even the windows, which
had caused so much talk and so much frustration, were finally
fitted into place. And here we are, back again in our beautiful
nave. And, as my sons would say, "I'm psyched!"

A few little touch-up things still remain to be done. But
it is fresh; it is clean; it is beautiful. And it focuses
attention now more fully on the cross. Not a crucifix to
emphasize the pain and tragedy of the crucifixion, but the empty
cross to symbolize the Resurrection. To remind us that life is
greater than death, love stronger than hate, and Grace more
potent than sin.

So I am thrilled this morning, but not just because of the
nave. It is also partly due to the long—awaited return of our
wonderful choirs. As I told them Thursday evening, at their
first rehearsal of the season, they add tremendously to the
spirit of our worship. And so does the organ. I know you will
all agree that Betty Dethmers and Ralph Ehlert gave us beautiful
piano music during these summer months, but there is something
about the organ that touches me as nothing else can.

With all that, is it any wonder I am excited? But that is
still just part of the story. The beauty of the nave and the






